
   
 

  

Dear Parents 
We had a wonderful time at Sports Day and thankfully were blessed with perfect weather.  It was 
lovely to see so many of our families and friends join us.  Well done to all our children for taking 
part and a special mention to Inny team and its captains, Bracken & Mati who were the overall 
winners.  Also congratulations to Lynher and its captain, Bethany who won the Sportsmanship 
award.  
Please be aware that we have changed the time of the performance on July 11th from 6.30pm to 
6.00pm.  Before the performance, we will also be taking the opportunity of thanking Neil Burden 
for his services to the school.  He has been a school Governor since the 1970’s and the whole 
school would like to express it’s gratitude for his amazing dedication and commitment to 
Trekenner School.  We will miss his contribution and his irreplaceable depth of understanding of 
the school community. 
We sadly have had several complaints from parents and neighbours concerning the speed of a 
few cars travelling outside the school.  Again, I ask parents to please drive slowly on the approach 
to school and whilst leaving the school and in the surrounding lanes.  
I am sorry to inform parents that Mrs Judge will not be returning to the school in September as a 
Teaching Assistant.  We are very sorry that she is leaving us and would like to thank her for her 
dedication, commitment and enthusiasm whilst she has been with us.  Thank you Mrs Judge – you 
will be missed by all of us at Trekenner. 
We have had reports of headlice again in the school.  Please check your child or children’s hair 
very regularly, treat where appropriate and continue to monitor and re-treat if necessary. 
 

David Reardon 
Headteacher 

DIARY DATES ...............to cut out and keep! 
July  

6
th

  Hedgehogs celebration afternoon from 2.00pm 

11th Girls Football Tournamnet @ St Joseph’s School 

11
th

  140
th

   Anniversary Celebration, from 2.00pm 

11
th

  Owls & Badgers Play 6.00pm - ‘Let Loose’        PLEASE NOTE NEW TIME 

12
th

 Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly 

17
th

  Open Afternoon 

19
th

  Trekenner’s Got Talent 

20
th

 Leavers Picnic 

20
th

 Last day of school 

  

September  

4
th

 Teacher Training Day 

5
th

 School reopens to pupils 

13
th

 FOTS AGM at the School, 7.30pm 

 

Pre-School & Hedgehog News       
We joined in with the school for Sports Day and were delighted to see our families 
and friends watching.  We were also extremely pleased with our Hedgehog 
children for participating with great enthusiasm and for being so well behaved.  

Well done all of you. 
We are looking forward to seeing everyone for the End of Year Celebration tomorrow.   
This week we are beginning to work on our entries for the Horticultural Show. 
School uniform for September is available from the School Office. 
 



School Uniform  If any parents are considering buying uniform for the new school year, 

please bear in mind that we only keep a limited amount of stock in the office.  We will naturally 
reorder at the end of term, but parents will not be able to collect these items until September.   

 
140

th
 Anniversary Celebration & School 

Performance         

We have decided to combine our Anniversary Celebrations with the school production.  We 
will be holding the 140th Celebrations from 2.00pm when we hope we will be joined by some 

past friends and staff.  In keeping with the original opening celebration in 1878, we will be 
offering refreshments from 2.00pm.  In Owls Class, we will be displaying a range of photos 
and resources across the years which everyone is welcome to view. 
Before the performance begins we will be giving our thanks to Neil Burden for his many, 

many years of service to the school. 
Badgers & Owls will be performing  ‘Let Loose’ on Wednesday 11th July at 6.00pm on the 
Jubilee Field weather permitting.  PLEASE NOTE NEW TIME.  All children should be at the school 
by 5.30pm 
FOTS will be having a barbecue along with refreshments before the performance starting from 
5.00pm - Year 6 will receive a free barbeque item. 
 
Please could all parents and friends be aware that if they film or photograph their children, 
the images should not be shared on social networking sites unless the parents of the other 
children agree. 
 
 

 
Open Afternoon  We will be holding an open afternoon after school on Tuesday 17th July.  

All teachers will be available to talk informally about the children’s work.  If you have any specific 
matters to discuss you are welcome to come in at any time, please make an appointment at the 
office. 

 
 
Friends of Trekenner School 
Don’t forget to return your filled Smartie tubes by 13th July.  The aim of the fund raiser is to refill 
the tube with 20 pences  (or any coin which will fit) after having completed a good deed.   
FOTS will be having a barbecue along with refreshments before the school performance starting 
from 5.00pm - Year 6 will receive a free barbeque item. 
 

 
SCHOOL MEALS: On Friday 20th July we will be having our Leavers Picnic. 

 The picnic menu will consist of:- 

    Burgers ( or Quorn Burgers) Chips, & Salad Sticks 
   

             Ice Cream Tubs 
                      Oatmeal Cookie  
 

 Usual cost of £2.30 applies for each meal 
. 
All Dinner Money should be sent to the office in an envelope, clearly marked with each child’s name on it.  

Please do not send loose cash if possible.  Cheques should be payable to Trekenner School. 

 
Please can all outstanding dinner money be sent to the office as soon as possible. 



   
SPORT:    

 
FOOTBALL:   We recently took part in a football tournament held at St Joseph’s School, 
organised by Plymouth Argyle.  Our team played extremely well in exceptionally hot 

conditions and were a credit to the school. 
Well done to all the players for a great team effort. Our girls will be taking part in a similar 
tournament on 11th July.  Permissions have been sent home. 
 
 
 
 

   Sports Day   We had a wonderful time on Sports day and were blessed with 

perfect conditions.  Thank you to everyone who came to watch and to those who 
helped also. Congratulations to Inny team and its captains, Mati & Bracken who 
were the overall winners.  Also congratulations to Lynher and its captain Bethany 
who won the Sportsmanship award.  Well done to all the teams and all the 
participants for a great effort.  Special mention also to our other team captains, 
Samuel & Rowan and Callum & Ruby, who encouraged and supported all the 

younger children in their teams  
 
 
 

 
Next Newsletter during week commencing: 16

th
 July 2018 

 
 

Equality   To keep up with the constant changes in current legislation, we are asked to measure the impact of our 
equality schemes.  If you would like to be involved in this process, please contact me.  If you feel that you or your 
children are ever treated unfairly in any way, please make sure that I know about it.  I would also like to remind you 
that if you wish to discuss your child’s progress at any time, appointments can be made with the teachers at the office. 
Safeguarding  If you have any concerns about the welfare of a child or young person, there is a new telephone 
number at Cornwall Council – 03001231116.  All calls will be handled by a professional social worker who will listen to 
the concerns and decide what action needs to be taken. Alternatively, please speak to Mr Reardon who is our 
designated Safeguarding Officer. 

If you have any comments concerning the school, please enter them in the box below and return it to Mr 
Reardon. Thank you. 

 
Should you wish to contact the school the telephone number is 01579 370435 

or email      secretary@trekenner.net 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
DISCLAIMER FOR LEAFLETS DISTRUBUTED BY THE SCHOOL ON BEHALF OF THIRD PARTIES FOR CLUBS, 
HOLIDAY ACTIVTIES ETC. 
 
 
All providers have confirmed that they hold all necessary accreditation, qualifications and insurance to organise and 
run the events and activities described. No duly appointed officer of Cornwall Council has inspected these services 
and parents must make their own enquiries and satisfy themselves as to the suitability of the providers before 
engaging their services. In all the circumstances, neither the school nor Cornwall Council will accept any liability 
arising out of those events. 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

INSET DAYS ALLOCATED FOR SCHOOL  
 

      Tuesday  4
th

 September 2018 
Monday  7

th
 January 2019 

Tuesday 23
rd

 April 2019 
Monday 3

rd
  June 2019 

Thursday 25
th

  July 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


